
From: Doug Vallis  
To: karen.olson@rcgov.org ; bill.waugh@rcgov.org  
Cc: mayor@rcgov.org ; tom.johnson@rcorg.gov ; jean.french@rcgov.org ; 
sam.kooiker@rcgov.org ; tom.murphy@rcgov.org ; ray.hadley@rcgov.org ; 
ron.kroeger@rcgov.org ; malcom.chapman@rdgov.org ; bob.hurlbut@rcgov.org  
Sent: Thursday, March 10, 2005 11:03 AM 
Subject: Beverly Healthcare - Meadowbrook - Rezoning Request 
 
Karen/Bill 
 
I am the neighborhood spokesman for the abutting property Owners to the Meadowbrook nursing 
home at 2500 Arrowhead Drive. 
 
We all oppose the rezoning of the property from Low Density Residential to Medium Density 
Residential.  The majority of us attended the Planning Commission meeting at City Hall this 
morning and voiced our opinion and submitted a signed petition formally opposing the zoning 
change. 
 
The nursing home has been in our neighborhood for approximately 40 years and has been a 
good neighbor.  The nursing home requested a rezoning to Medium Density Residential 
approximately 20 years, in order to expand their dining room.  Again the neighbors joined 
together and submitted a petition opposing the rezoning, but not the dining room expansion.  At 
the Planning Commission meeting some 20 years ago, they listened to our concerns and the fact 
that we did not oppose the dining room addition and simply approved the addition without 
rezoning the property………end of story.  We feel that action certainly set a precedent for 
handling the current situation, as the Owner only wants to add a simple maintenance/storage 
building due to lack of adequate storage space.  If the previous Planning Commission can 
approve a $ 500,000 dining room addition, surely the current Planning Commission can approve 
a $ 30,000 storage building without rezoning the entire property. 
 
The rezoning to Medium Density Residential would allow for up to 3 story apartment buildings to 
be built on the property, right in the middle of a quiet residential neighborhood.  This morning the 
Planning Commission approved the rezoning request with the stipulation that the Owner submit a 
planned development for with the request.  All that does is make the Owner jump thru a few extra 
hoops down the road if they decide to replat the property and building townhomes or apartments. 
 
We do not want our now quiet neighborhood to be subjected to additional noise, traffic, and 
congestion. 
 
We the neighbors would like to set up a time to meet with the both of you regarding this matter.  
The meeting needs to occur prior to the City Council meeting on March 21, 2005 @ 7:00 PM. 
 
Please contact me via email or telephone at the number listed below. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Douglas E. Vallis 
2527 Junction Drive 
Rapid City, SD 57702-4235 
605-341-1250 (Tele/FAX) 
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